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De Sir,

W_ vould like to object to the planning application no.141149 for the following reasons, 1. This is a development in the
greenbelt and policy 28 states that development is only permitted for essential purposes. Removal of the occupancy
clause would permit the residential property to be occupied by anyone, not someone with an essential rural occupation.
2. Itis a very large residential building and garages, which will be extremely prominent in the landscape. From the
historical maps it is clear there has been no buildings on this site in the past, 3. There has been no development at the
site in respect of the infrastructure of the stud farm since the planning permission was granted, ie no paddocks, no
fencing, no planting of grass or stabling .In fact the area has been completely untended. Condition 2 of the conditional
planning permission is that all the infrastructure of the stud is completed and brought into use before any construction
of the dwelling house or garage. Despite the great urgency of housing the stud farm when the original planning
permission was sought, there appears to be no progress in placing the stud farm at Baads.

4. We are concerned that there could be future applications for an essential residential dwelling associated with the
stud farm business on the same site. Alternatively the business could move to another green field site and apply for
essential residential buildings there. This all leads to erosion of the green belt.

5. This is the second application to amend the planning permission for this site, a previous application was refused, |
don&#8217;t believe that the reasons stated in this second application materially change the conclusion from the
previous planning application.

Gr’ ing of this revision to the existing planning permission would set a precedent, which would lead to more building
ai.more destruction of the greenbelt around Aberdeen.

David Hainsworth
Karen Hainsworth
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